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December 14th  2018
9.30-4.30

Oxford, Quaker Meeting House

Assessing the unspeakable: risk, DENIAL and acknowledgment in high risk parents
Different professionals are asked to assess future risk of harm in parents who have already injured their children badly. These parents may be unable to acknowledge what they have done or put it into words. In this seminar we explore how we can assess risk in such parents; what evidence we can draw on; and how to listen to people who have carried out actions that are literally ‘unspeakable’. 
We explore the several ways in which denial manifests in the narratives of parents who have harmed their children, discuss how we might understand the relationship between denial and risk and outline, with illustration, ways in which a parent’s capacity to acknowledge risk and harm can be assessed; and how the voice of the parent can be heard and listened to. We will draw on research as well as clinical material. We invite participation from lawyers, social workers, mental health professionals, psychotherapists and parents. 
Speakers include Rebecca Lawday, Gerry Byrne and Anna Motz, Amanda Jones and Louise Howard. The day will be facilitated by Gwen Adshead.
Please come and be part of this day. Cost: £60.00 ( £50.00 for IAFP members)
To register and pay for the seminar please go to http://forensicpsychotherapy.com/events/view-category
BOOK EARLY!  only 60 places available.
Assessing the unspeakable: risk, DENIAL and acknowledgment in high risk parents

Programme
Registration and coffee from 0930.

10.00 Welcome and introductions: Gwen Adshead
1005-1100 Rebecca Lawday
11.00-11.15: Coffee
11.15-1230. Orchard House presentation with commentary by Amanda Jones

1230-1300: Professor Frans Koenraadt
1300-1400: Lunch. Please make use of local cafes and sandwich bars

1400-1530: Gerry Byrne and Anna Motz:  Denial and acknowledgement in high risk parents. With commentary by Louise Howard.
1530-1545 Tea
1545-1630:   Large Group Reflection
SPEAKERS: Assessing the unspeakable: risk, DENIAL and acknowledgment in high risk parents

Dr Rebecca Lawday is a Consultant Forensic Psychologist with Nottinghamshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust, where she is lead psychologist for medium secure women’s services at the East Midlands Centre for Forensic Mental Health, Arnold Lodge. She is also Clinical Safeguarding Associate to the Medical Director and Named Doctor delegate for child and adult safeguarding. Rebecca holds an honorary position as (Consultant) Assistant Professor with the University of Nottingham, School of Medicine, with whom she collaborates on applied research and coordinating the supervision of forensic psychology doctoral trainees. Rebecca has previously worked as a psychologist in the high secure prison estate, community adult, older adult and with community CAMHS. She has acted as an expert witness in criminal and family proceedings. Her areas of special interest include complex trauma / personality disorder, family violence, women’s offending and mental health, and she has recently launched Nottinghamshire Healthcare’s first Safeguarding Leadership Programme.

Grace Alexander & Nancy Sullivan, Orchard house
Grace Alexander (nee Tantam) is a consultant clinical psychologist and clinical director of Orchard House Family Services. Residential assessments can be one of the only safe ways of assessing a family where a non-accidental injury has occurred in the past. Orchard House, as a residential family assessment centre, houses families frequently where there is a history of significant physical injury that is denied or unclear. Dr Alexander has therefore found herself somewhat accidentally expert in working with parents with entrenched shame (or its absence) and avoidance and in predicting future risk to children as well as risk to future children. 

 
Nancy Sullivan 

 I have always been fascinated by people and people have told me their stories all their lives, they have shared their experiences with me as I have worked alongside them but on many occasions unknown people have opened their hearts to me and poured out their lived experiences. I am a qualified social worker, youth worker and adult educator. I have worked for Somerset local authority, Barnardos, street homeless charities, I have organised play schemes and I opened Somerset's first after school club when funding for play was still prioritised. I currently work for Orchard House and this has enabled me to lead and manage whilst remaining firmly rooted in practice. I am a pro-attachment based practitioner training with Dan Hughes in the early stages of my social work career and this has influenced my approach to my work ever since.

 
Mr Gerry Byrne is Consultant Nurse,  Child Psychotherapist and clinical lead for the Oxford Family Assessment & Safeguarding Service (FASS), the Infant Parent Perinatal Service (IPPS) and the ReConnect Service. FASS offers multidisciplinary assessments and treatments for severe parenting problems, including child abuse and neglect. ReConnect treats disorganised attachment in infants through a MBT-Parenting Programme including group therapy, individual therapy and Video Interactive Guidance.

Professor Louise Howard  has been Professor in Women’s Mental health at the Institute of Psychiatry since 2010. She is a nationally and internationally renowned researcher and academic; she was awarded an NIHR Research Professorship in 2013 and in 2014 she was awarded the Marce medal for excellence in perinatal mental health research by the International Marce society. In 2014 she edited a commissioned series on perinatal mental health for the Lancet, and recently authored chapters for the CMO’s annual reports. She is a member of the Government’s 2017 taskforce on Women’s Mental Health. In addition to her work in maternal mental health, Professor Howard also has a strong interest in domestic violence; how best to prevent and reduce its effects on women. 
Anna Motz is a psychoanalytic psychotherapist working with adults and adolescents; and a consultant forensic and clinical psychologist with extensive experience of assessing and treating people who have long -standing difficulties with violence against themselves or others. For over twenty five years, she has provided assessment and treatment to mothers with complex difficulties, and acted as an expert witness on these issues. She is the author of The Psychology of Female Violence: Crimes against the body ( Routledge, 2008, and editor of Managing self harm: psychological perspectives ( Routledge 2009); and Toxic couples: the psychology of Domestic Violence ( Routledge 2014). She is co-author with Maxine Dennis and Anne Aiyegbusi of the forthcoming Invisible Trauma: Women and Difference in the Criminal Justice System . She works in the Oxford Family Assessment & Safeguarding Service (FASS), which FASS offers multidisciplinary assessments and treatments for severe parenting problems, including child abuse and neglect. 
Amanda Jones is an Honorary Associate Professor of Warwick Medical School and head of North East London NHS Foundation Trust's Tier 3 Perinatal Parent Infant Mental Health Service. She trained as a family therapist and then did her doctoral research at the Tavistock/UEL, which investigated how the maternal use of 'projective identification' can derail a baby's development. In collaboration with the Anna Freud Centre, Amanda was involved in the Channel Four documentaries 'Help me love my baby', winner of the 2007 Royal Society of Television's best factual programmes award. She speaks at national and international conferences on psychodynamic parent-infant treatment and teaches on the clinical psychology programmes at UCL and UEL. 
Large Group Facilitator: Gwen Adshead is a forensic psychiatrist and psychotherapist. She has a particular interest in mothers with abnormal illness behaviour and regularly gives evidence in the family court on this issue. Gwen is a group analyst and also trained in MBCT. She has published over 100 papers, chapters and books. She was Gresham Professor of Psychiatry 2014-2017.
